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Dear Parents & Carers
I hope by now you have had time to read our Ofsted report and are happy to know that we continue to be a GOOD school.
We have had several new children join our school during January and I would like to welcome them and their families to our St Finbar’s family.

After school clubs will re-start after half term.  There are still a small number of places available for Darts, Drawing (KS2) Lego and girls football.
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Our Lady of Lourdes – Feast Day 11 February
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The story of Our Lady appearing to a young girl called Bernadette Soubirous in Lourdes is well documented.
Bernadette told how she saw a lady of great beauty, dressed in a pure white robe with a blue sash, a veil over her head, a rosary clasped in her hands and yellow roses at her feet. 
Bernadette’s daily visits to the grotto caused quite a stir in the countryside.  Crowds of people began to gather and watch Bernadette as she examined the cave and obediently did the things the lady asked of her.  They watched Bernadette scrape away soil beside the grotto until a spring of water started to trickle out.  Would you believe this spring still provides 27,000 gallons of water every day!
We celebrate the feast day of the “beautiful lady” (Our Lady of Lourdes) on 11 February.
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We notice that drivers are parking on the zig-zag signs outside the school gates.

For the safety of our children – please park further away leaving these lines clear.
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Staffing News
As you know, Mrs Harkness is on secondment with School Improvement Liverpool for 18 months.  She is loving her new job but is missing everyone at St Finbar’s.

The good news is that we have now appointed a seconded Deputy Headteacher to start on 28 February.  

Ms Tracey Williams currently teaches in a primary school  in north Liverpool.  She comes to us with a wealth of experience and knowledge and we are looking forward to welcoming her to St Finbar’s and wish her every success in this new post.

PE KIT

Children are not wearing their PE kits.

Its is important that children wear the correct clothing for sports activities and exercise.

PE kit is designed for performance and good hygiene and, as such, allows for maximum physical activity with minimal risks.  

Children should continue to come into school with PE kit on.
	CLASS
	PE DAY

	Nursery
	Friday

	Reception
	Friday

	Year 1
	Thursday

	Year 2
	Thursday

	Year 3
	Thursday

	Year 4
	Thursday

	Year 5
	Thursday

	Year 6
	Friday
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T W I T T E R
Did you know that every class has their own Twitter feed?
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We would like to encourage parents and carers to log on and have a look at the wonderful work their children have produced.  Teachers regularly update their Twitter page so there is always lots to see.
Here are the links:
	School
	@StFinbarsSch

	Nursery
	@StFinbars_EYFS

	Reception
	@StFinbars_EYFS

	Year 1
	@StFinbars_Year1

	Year 2
	@stFinbars_Year2

	Year 3
	@StFinbars_Year3

	Year 4
	@StFinbars_Year4

	Year 5
	@StFinbars_Year5

	Year 6
	@StFinbars_Year6

	Mrs Conley
	@JanJConley

	Ms Barnes
	@Ms_Barnes_


Covid 
To keep you informed - we are still fogging (with a sanitizing machine)all areas of the school, ventilation is key and windows are kept open throughout the school. 
To clarify if a child has a positive result:
· The day of the result is Day 0
· Count from the following day – Day 1
· Do a LFD test on Day 5
· On Day 6 (the day due to return to school) do a further test and if clear child can attend school
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Further developments:
You will receive letters today outlining the current position in school regarding Year 5 which is now a “bubble” and a general letter across the school containing advice for all.
First Holy Communion sessions
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Mrs Conley will hold ten First Holy Communion meetings with children after school beginning Thursday 
10th February and continuing until Thursday 5th May   (excluding holidays)
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Change of School Caterers 

We have been in negotiation with other 
catering providers and have chosen a 
company called Mellors.  They have a very good 
reputation and will provide our meals after half 
term – we are really looking forward to working with 
them.

Menus will be sent out as soon as they are available.
NSPCC Number Day – A reminder

Don’t forget it’s this Friday (4th) 

Children and staff to dress up in a numbers-related costume. It doesn’t have to be complicated – it really is the taking part and raising money for a good cause.  Children will take part in a variety of EXCITING maths activities across the day.

Children and staff will pay  £1 “fine” for not wearing uniform monies raised will go to the NSPCC.

Friendship Friday

This was scheduled for 14 January but will now take place later in the term.  

	DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

	FEBRUARY

	Tuesday 1st
	Y6 Liverpool University Campus visit

	Friday 4th
	NSPCC Number Day

	Half Term Monday 21st – Friday 25th February

	Monday 28th
	Inset Day – school closed

	MARCH

	Tuesday 1st
	Readathon begins

	Wednesday 2nd
	After school clubs begin

	Friday 4th
	World Book Day
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Can you solve 
the Dingbats (
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Q: What looks like half a pancake?
A: The other half.
Q: What do cats put on their pancakes?
A: Mice cream.

Q: What bow can’t be tied?

A: A Rainbow!
Did you know?

The length of February was finalised when Julius Caesar remade the Roman calendar and assigned the month 28 days and 29 days. In 713 B.C., February was officially added to the Roman calendar.

If you were born in February, your birthstone is an amethyst and your flower is a primrose.

Of all the words you can misspell, February is one of the most misspelled words in the English language. Even the White House has misprinted the word “February” before in a press release!
[image: image22.png]




[image: image23.png]


[image: image24.png]c T’lall d ;:n's'



